

Shepherding the Shepherds & Sheep

August 2025

Enjoying Worship at Manna on our 52nd Wedding Anniversary

On Sunday, August 17, 2025, Sue and I celebrated our 52nd Wedding Anniversary. What an amazing blessing from the Lord. We began our celebration by worshipping with our dear friends at Manna Fellowship Church in Holland. Sue and I became friends with Pastor Dave and Diane Guerrin in 2001. God has richly blessed our friendship for almost a quarter of a century!

Dave faithfully, and joyfully serves as the Secretary of Board of Directors for Pastor *Care* West Michigan. We are so thankful to be able to draw upon Dave's decades of experience in ministry and the wisdom and discernment he brings to the Board of Directors.













Intermission is a great time to connect with people, pray with people, and make new friends.





Dave's preaching is always deeply rooted and grounded in the scriptures. He shares great illustrations from nature and real life. True growth in discipleship and sanctification comes through personal application in our lives, which is needed in today's world.











I am always blessed and encouraged when I see people listening and taking notes with an open bible on their lap.









Several people invited us to stay for their potluck after the service assuring us there would be plenty of food for us to join them. We graciously thanked them for the invitation, but said we were going to enjoy our anniversary lunch together with just the two of us at Clementines in South Haven.







We are a testimony to God's goodness and faithfulness as we celebrate 52 years of marriage!!

South Haven, MI

We still love each other very much!!

AND

We still like each other very much!!

Upper Hamlin Lake, Ludington, MI



Sue and I have been faithfully serving together with Pastor Care since January 2005.



Secure Online Giving:

https://www.pastorcarewm.org/give Text Giving: Simply text the word "GIVE" to (833) 850-1538 We receive Bitcoin and Cryptocurrencies

Please make checks payable to:

Pastor*Care* West Michigan 8056 Burlingame Ave. SW Bryon Center, MI 49315

Pastor John and Sue Smith Chief Encouragement Officer & Chief Discernment Officer

Email: jsmith@pastorcarewm.org Cell: 616-304-8543